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27 March 2023 
 
 

 
 Reference: OIA-2022/23-0623 

 
Dear  
 
Official Information Act request relating to NEMA Business Plan 2023 - 2027 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) request received by both the National 
Emergency management Agency (NEMA) and the Department of the Prime Minister and 
Cabinet’s (DPMC) on 1 March 2023. 
 
In your request email to NEMA, you requested: 
 

“I am enquiring as to if you have a current Business Plan that is available for general 
public viewing. I note that the last publication that is currently available from your website 
is dated for the period of 2018 – 2022. 
 
If you are able to furnish me with the latest version I would be most grateful or 
alternatively, if there is no updated business plan that is currently available, could you 
please advise me as to when this may be made available for public consumption?” 

 
In your request email to DPMC, you requested: 
 

“I would like to request the following publication and have already attempted to make 
contact with NEMA at the following email address as per their website ;contact list 
which is as follows: emergency.management@nema.govt.nz , yet I received a email 
stating that this address is not in use. 
 
The publication I would like to request is as follows: Ministry of Civil Defence & 
Emergency Business Plan 2023 – 2027.” 

 
 
As NEMA is located within DPMC, we have combined your requests and will provide a single 
response in this letter. 
 
Unfortunately, the document you requested does not exist. Accordingly, I am refusing your 
request under section 18(e) of the OIA because the requested document does not exist. 
 
While we are refusing your request, we encourage you to read DPMC’s Strategic Intentions 
document which NEMA contributes to. This can be accessed on DPMC’s website here: 
https://dpmc.govt.nz/sites/default/files/2020-08/strategic-intentions-2020-21-to-23-24.pdf. 






